
Catholic Diocese of Dunedin
Te Hāhi Katorika o Otepoti

Self Insurance Trust Proposal - Consultation

The Proposal

Parish Finance Committees have been
consulted about the proposal to self-insure at a
Diocesan wide level. This newsletter brings the
proposal to all our parishioners and
stakeholders to allow transparent, informed
discussion and feedback to occur in our
communities. The proposal has had input from
our insurance brokers, an insurance actuary
and the Diocesan Finance Committee.

The Rationale

1. Insurance is becoming (already is!)
unaffordable.

The following graph and charts illustrate the issue:

2. Insurance exists to protect us from risk.
As a collective, we do not have the same
effective risk as an individual.

We have other options that can be considered in the
event of a property being significantly damaged such
as using our school facilities in the short term or
renting property.



Our Claims History

Over the last ten years there was only one
significant claim which resulted from an arson at
the Invercargill Central Presbytery. Over the last
30 years there have been very few claims.

Observation: While the potential loss to property is
significant in a catastrophic disaster, the effective
risk is very low. If we have a disaster management
plan detailing our Parish “Plan B”, the risk is still
there but it becomes more acceptable.

The Self-Insurance Plan

This scheme would work by establishing a
$1 Million fund that would be held in trust under
the Parish’s name for audit purposes.

Each year the Parish would contribute to the fund
rather than paying the insurance companies. The
amount would increase with inflation to maintain
the effective value of the trust fund.

To prevent the fund being eroded by small claims,
minor claims (under $25,000?) would be covered
by the Parish as part of their maintenance budget.

If, as an example, we used the 2023 insurance
contributions as our starting place, the following
table shows examples of the potential for growth:

How would claims be managed?

A committee with a finance committee
representative from Southland, Central Otago and
Greater Dunedin would review each claim for
equity.

This committee would need to consider, in
conjunction with the Bishop, what is the best
response should there be an event and whether or
not a particular building would be replaced.

It is important to state at the outset that the fund is
modest and is aimed at ensuring we can continue
our church mission and house our clergy. It is not
a ”like for like” replacement scheme.

As it will take 5 years to build up the fund to
$1Million, the diocese would support parishes to
respond to events falling within the first 5 years.

The time-frame for a decision

In order to give our insurers time to act, we need a
decision by the 20th of February. Please talk to
your parish finance committee and make your view
known. Your feedback is important as we want
people to be fully included in the decision making
process so there are no surprises.

As you can see, we are in the process of
developing a plan collaboratively, so we do not
have all the answers. There are still a number of
details to consider, however your finance team
have attended meetings to discuss these issues in
more detail and will be able to share this
information with you.

Finally: Yes there are risks, but can we
afford to pay the increasing premiums?


